
 

  

 

8th March 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

I am writing to you with regard to the upcoming Options Process.  Under normal circumstances, this process would 

commence mid-March and conclude on return from the Easter Holidays in April.  However, given the current 

unprecedented circumstances, and the announcement last week by the Prime Minister regarding pupils returning to 

school from 8th March, the decision has been taken to postpone the process of Options until after Easter in its 

entirety.  This is not a decision myself and Senior Colleagues have taken lightly, however, we believe that it is not in 

our pupils’ best interests to select their Options at the present time.  The decision is based on several factors which, 

cumulatively, we believe could potentially lead to rushed choices made by your child. 

The factors upon which we have based the decision to postpone the Options process are as follows: 

1. The impact of a prolonged national partial closure of school for the duration of six months due to the global 

pandemic whilst pupils were in Year 7. 

2. The impact of staff and pupil absence due to COVID-19 symptoms or periods of self-isolation. 

3. The impact of the staggered return to schools in January, compounded by the reversion to Remote Learning 

for this period via Microsoft Teams.  Whilst a robust provision, the school recognises this platform to deliver 

the curriculum has shortcomings when compared to ‘face to face’ learning within the classroom. 

4. Pupils would have only returned to school for a week before the Options process would have originally 

commenced, which is a small volume of time to make informed decision about the subjects being continued 

into Key Stage Four. 

In summary, the collation of the above evidence has led us to take the decision.  Once again, it is not a decision we 

have taken lightly, however, there is no avoiding the context in which pupils have studied Key Stage 3 over the last 

year, and the intention of the decision to delay the process is to achieve the maximum volume of time for pupils to 

return to their studies within school.   

I will be writing to you later this half-term to confirm the reviewed timeline for Options process after Easter.  Should 

you wish to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me via the Main School Office. 

Yours sincerely, 

Miss S Teare 
Assistant Headteacher – Curriculum and Assessment 


